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	In this issue:

· Metro to Host Congressional Delegation Early Next Year
· Korean Television to Feature Korean Metro Bus Operator   
· Metro Hosts Visitors from Korea


	Metro to Host Congressional Staff Delegation Early Next Year

Metro will be providing an educational briefing and tour of the mobility challenges facing Los Angeles County for a delegation of congressional aides on January 10, 2008 at 8:00 a.m. 
The congressional aides, from House and Senate offices, will also include several staffers working for committees with jurisdiction over transportation matters. The staffers will tour the alignments for both the Eastside Extension and Exposition Light Rail Lines, ride the Metro Red, Gold and Orange Lines and board a Metro Rapid Bus on Wilshire Boulevard. 

Board Members who wish to participate in the event, please contact my office at (213) 922-6888 so we can make the necessary arrangements.
Korean Television to Feature Korean Metro Bus Operator   

Metro Bus Operator Sung Ko was interviewed today for a human interest story with a Korean TV Channel 24 reporter. The focus of the story was to feature a public service employee providing a vital service such as transportation to the Koreatown community.  Mr. Ko was asked to explain how he chose his career and explain the pride he felt in driving a Metro bus in Koreatown. Mr. Ko explained he enjoyed his job as a Metro operator; it provides him with good wages and benefits. He encouraged members of the Korean community to seek employment at Metro and use the Metro system. Footage was filmed aboard a Metro bus while in use in the Korean community. The story is expected to air tomorrow evening.

Metro Hosts Visitors from Korea
Yesterday, a three-member Korean delegation from the Ulsan Metropolitan Government visited Metro to tour the Metro Rapid program and use it as a model to enhance their current bus transit system. The delegation arrived here after touring the extensive bus rapid transit system in Curitiba, Brazil.  
The group expressed their appreciation to staff for sharing with them the Metro Rapid system on Wilshire Boulevard and was particularly impressed with the CNG buses utilized by Metro.
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